Gwinnett Senior Golden Games Meeting Minutes October 21, 2013

Our President, Alan, called the meeting to order promptly at 10:00. He welcomed everyone and thanked them for coming. Glory then said the invocation and it was followed by the Pledge of Allegiance to our flag. The minutes of the last meeting were read and approved. Elaine gave the treasurer's report. Our balance is \$12,580.09. We are hoping to receive some grants. We are planning to contact Wal-Mart, Gwinnett Gladiators and Gwinnett Medical along with Walton Electric, Jackson EMC and the Gwinnett Braves. Alan will bring some funding packets to our next meeting. If you can think of someone, please let us know.

Alan then handed out our 2014 schedule for the games. We had to make a tennis change. The April 9th tennis singles is trading spots with the April 21st cycling day, which everyone agreed to.

Glory gave the tee-shirt report. We are going with coffee brown. She also showed us a taupe brown, but everyone seemed to like the coffee better.

We then discussed the opening and closing ceremony meals. They have gone up in price so we may have to go with sandwiches for the closing meal. We will wait for Robin, who is in charge, to discuss it further.

Speaking of food, for those that went to Del Mar Gardens games, we had a fun time running and playing the games and the lunch was delicious.

Don't forget, the Health Fair is Friday 10/25/13 9-12 p.m. We will have a table there.

Shirley told us that Richard has contacted an IT instructor to help us with our data base. He will simplify the program for us. Richard will tell us more when he gets back from vacation.

Alan surprised us with some great news! We are receiving a reward at the County Recreation awards banquet on Wed. Oct 23rd for all the volunteer hours we have accumulated this year. Thanks, Alan, for keeping a record of them.

Managers please go on line to check the rules for your event or check with Susie so that everyone is on the same page.

We needed an 18 hole golf manager so Charlie volunteered so that the event wouldn't be cancelled and Amy will help with the badminton.

Joe attended the Georgia State games and Pickleball was one of the games for the 1st year. He said there were about 20 players.

Alan brought up the fact that we spent \$1047 on the gift to give out at opening ceremony. Since we were down in the treasury, should we cut the gift out this year? We will discuss it at a later meeting.

Old business: We will have both shuffleboard events and Bob will be the manager. The differences will be that both will be in the morning at 10:00, no evening games, and the indoor shuffleboard will be at Best Friends Park on Jimmy Carter Blvd.

New business: Charlie asked if we enjoyed the band at closing. And we did, so they will come again.

Our next meeting will be November 18, 2013. Alan decided that we didn't need an executive meeting today and there was no other business to discuss, so Roy made a motion to adjourn the meeting and Charlie seconded it.

Respectfully submitted,

Marie Hickman, Secretary